

14:08:25 From Cheryl to Everyone : While we wait...perhaps some might want to get outside more

14:08:26 From Cheryl to Everyone : <https://www.sccgov.org/sites/parks/Activities/Biking-Hiking/Pages/PixInParks-challenge-2021.aspx>

14:14:30 From Pippa Gibson to Everyone : Student Focus Groups and Sustainability Workshop participants, chat and zoom recording is posted to the FMP website [http://www.deanza.edu/gov/campus\\_facilities/fmp.html](http://www.deanza.edu/gov/campus_facilities/fmp.html)

14:14:36 From Pippa Gibson to Everyone : You are welcome!

14:15:59 From Yuetong Zhang to Everyone : I just want to recognize Afizah here today with us! She is just visiting today as a student interested in the ES Committee next quarter :))

14:16:09 From afizah ghazali to Everyone : Hi everyone, I'm sorry for introducing myself through chat but my mic isn't working.

My name is Afizah, I'm a first-year student at De Anza. I'm only here to observe the meeting as a student non-member invited by the FMP student reps. Thank you so much for having me.

14:16:37 From Jessica Rothschild to Everyone : Welcome Afizah!

14:16:48 From Tina Lockwood to Everyone : Welcome Afizah!

14:17:20 From Pippa Gibson to Everyone : 49 students signed up for the focus groups and we invited all of them to a focus group meeting

14:30:56 From Yuetong Zhang to Everyone : thank you for that addition, pippa

14:32:09 From Cheryl to Everyone : Was wifi mentioned

14:32:34 From Cheryl to Everyone : Stability, speed access

15:04:51 From Mary Sullivan to Everyone : for those of us who get lost...it's nice to see a quick place to park to do a quick pick up/drop off form

15:06:57 From Gokce Kasikci to Everyone : Yes, Richard, I agree

15:06:57 From Daniel Smith to Everyone : I noted the reference to the A quad as a possible repurpose OR new building area. Does this mean that the building on the map is a placemaker but not a certainty?

15:06:58 From Mary Sullivan to Everyone : What is the foot pathway to cross Stevens Creek? Knowing that The Oaks shopping center is going away soon?

15:08:37 From Hyon Chu Yi-Baker to Everyone : Just to be clear, is this going to serve as the main entry to campus? If so, what about putting a Welcome Center in that parking lot?

15:10:07 From Cheryl to Everyone : The oaks when it is rebuilt is supposed to have retail/food I thought

15:15:28 From Tina Lockwood to Everyone : The landscaping on Stevens Creek is so consistent that the entry is kind of hidden.

15:19:02 From Michele LeBleu-Burns to Everyone : Yes definitely! Health Services, Psych Services and District Police do really need that access for emergency vehicles.

15:19:39 From Mary Sullivan to Everyone : How do supply trucks get to Campus Center food service?

15:20:16 From Mary Sullivan to Everyone : or supplies get to RSS bldg

15:20:55 From Eric Mendoza to Everyone : @Jennifer - thank you for that clarification!

15:20:59 From Alicia Cortez (she, her, ella) to Everyone : Tutorial services are currently located in the ATC, where are you envisioning these services?

15:21:21 From Yuetong Zhang to Everyone : +1 Alicia and the Math and Science Tutorial centers

15:22:14 From Gray Dougherty to Everyone : We haven't dug into the departmental programming details regarding tutorial services or other specific programs. It's possible that they could stay in the ATC or move to another facility noted on orange or blue here.

15:23:38 From Gray Dougherty to Everyone : S3

15:26:59 From Alicia Cortez (she, her, ella) to Everyone : I like the idea of referring to it as a STEM Quad.

15:29:41 From Mary Sullivan to Everyone : benches are uses...but not enough of them...and they need sanding/finishing

15:29:59 From Yuetong Zhang to Everyone : Furniture and fixtures are in the new plans right?

15:30:54 From Gray Dougherty to Everyone : Those details won't be included in the facilities master plan. Some indication of outdoor uses will be included, but they will be high level.

15:31:05 From Hyon Chu Yi-Baker to Everyone : I'm on the Guided Path Core Team. Lydia and Kim (co-chairs) asked me to make sure that this was included in our conversation today. "Please make sure that you bring up the information about the Villages. Feel free to share the Villages proposal document with them in which we would like six year-round spaces where village members can congregate. The spaces could be outdoors as long as they would hold up during the winter season (maybe covered?)."

15:31:41 From Mary Sullivan to Everyone : Moving that cheese!!

15:33:55 From Mary Sullivan to Everyone : What does those departments want?

15:35:18 From Mary Sullivan to Everyone : Is there a rep for science/math about this STEM quad use? What is there input

15:35:32 From Mary Sullivan to Everyone : their input

15:37:35 From Richard Hansen to Everyone : S-4 is where the STEM tutorial is located.

15:40:32 From Tina Lockwood to Everyone : Gray - LA should be L1

15:41:03 From Sarah Wallace to Everyone : Adding on to the Guided Pathways request, along with the 6 year-round spaces, there also is a need for an occasional "town center" space for everyone. This would likely be used on a yearly or quarterly basis, and could use the existing quad in front of the library. A gathering place for a larger group for a few events as opposed to the 6 "village" spaces for year-round, relatively constant use

15:42:18 From Mary Sullivan to Everyone : If Arts bldg is multi-story, there could be a marquee to announce to community what is "happening" for students and community!

15:42:45 From Eugene Rodriguez to Everyone : I like that Mary!

15:44:59 From Richard Hansen to Everyone : Sounds good.

15:46:15 From Mary Sullivan to Everyone : What feedback did you get about MCC usage?

15:46:19 From Cheryl to Everyone : Parking lot is disconnected from campus core

15:46:51 From Gray Dougherty to Everyone : We do not have information on level of current MCC usage.

15:47:31 From Cheryl to Everyone : Are we considering basements on all the new buildings?

15:47:37 From Gokce Kasikci to Everyone : I agree with Daniel. Being closer will enable faculty and students to collaborate easier, and it will increase sense of belonging.

15:47:49 From Tina Lockwood to Everyone : MCC is a small division office, 2 35 student classrooms & 2 lecture halls of 68 & 80 students

15:48:23 From Mary Sullivan to Everyone : 3 or more stories to accommodate the many art bldgs. seems minimal.

15:48:55 From Daniel Smith to Everyone : Yes, we need three stories to move programs from 11 buildings.

15:48:58 From Mary Sullivan to Everyone : usage of MCC should be imp't to the placement of the Arts bldg - closer to VPAC...it works together

15:50:08 From Daniel Smith to Everyone : The students use the ATC loading dock to get equipment, and to move items in and out of the TV studio.

15:50:44 From Mary Sullivan to Everyone : Since Arts bldg is moving, why not make it fully functional (next to the stage/VPAC) then only do it halfway

15:52:03 From Mary Sullivan to Everyone : Would there be space in new Student Services bldg for MCC usage that is more updated

15:52:14 From Richard Hansen to Everyone : What if the programs in the MCC came closer to the L-Quad, maybe where the "ARTS" building is now indicated?

15:52:27 From Richard Hansen to Everyone : For me, the MCC is too isolated now.

15:52:41 From Mary Sullivan to Everyone : agree!! MCC is isolated

15:52:45 From Daniel Smith to Everyone : Please keep in mind that we are referring to an Arts building, but the A quad is used by not only Art but also Music, Photo, Theater, and Dance. Music alone uses 3 buildings.

15:53:23 From Richard Hansen to Everyone : Could a large building for ARTS be built where the MCC is now?

15:54:15 From Mary Sullivan to Everyone : well said Eugene!!

15:54:23 From Gokce Kasikci to Everyone : Yes, Eugene!

15:54:33 From Daniel Smith to Everyone : Excellent ideas Eugene!

15:55:28 From Richard Hansen to Everyone : Eugene offers good suggestions.

15:56:01 From Tina Lockwood to Everyone : If students are spending time here, they need better spaces than the current team rooms.

15:56:21 From Cheryl to Everyone : Can I be involved in these further PE athletics conversations

16:00:16 From Patrick Gannon to Everyone : We don't need to duplicate the Campus Center..

16:00:28 From Michele LeBleu-Burns to Everyone : Health Services, Psych Services and District Police would be in Student Services Building not the Event Center.

16:01:32 From Rosafel Adriano-Nogra to Everyone : Agreed with Michele.

16:01:41 From Michele LeBleu-Burns to Everyone : Actually district police can remain in the Campus Center.

16:01:51 From Cheryl to Everyone : Thanks for clarifying...I thought it was odd when I heard for event center

16:03:03 From Mary Sullivan to Everyone : thank you FMP Team for listening ears and gentle changes!!

16:03:14 From Cheryl to Everyone : Very informative process. thanks

16:03:21 From afizah ghazali to Everyone : Thank you everyone!

16:03:22 From Rosafel Adriano-Nogra to Everyone : Thank you!!!

16:03:24 From Michele LeBleu-Burns to Everyone : Thanks!